
The regular Township meeting was held on Mar 6, 2018 at 7:00 PM it was called to order and 

opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Roll Call of Officers 

 

 All members were present; Sec-Treasurer Beverly Henderson, Solicitor Matthew Gieg, 

Atty. Michael Gieg, Twp. Engineer Thomas Levine were present.  

 

Minutes 

     A motion was made by James Grove and 2nd by Kenneth Wertz to accept the meeting minutes 

of Feb 6, 2018 as presented. The motion passed unanimously.    

     A motion was made by James Grove and 2nd by Kenneth Wertz to accept the Treasurer report 

as presented for the month of February. The motion passed unanimously. 

Announcements There was no announcements 

General Comments  

  William Calvert 1412 Locke Mountain Rd. was present requesting a noise and 

lighting ordinance, with the spring fast approaching the season for party will be upon us. 

  Daniel McIntyre Frankstown Sportsman’s Rd. also requesting a noise and lighting 

ordinance. 

   

Stormwater Issues There was nothing to report. 

Old Business 

 There was no Old Business. 

 

New Business 

  

 Wilson Side Lot Addition a motion was made by James Grove and 2nd by George Henry 

approving the Wilson Side Lot Addition as presented by Todd Holes Stiffler McGraw & 

Associates located off Flowing Spring Road. The motion passed unanimously. 

 

 Waddell Side Lot Addition since the address on all the neighbor properties where not on 

the plan as per SLDO which states on major subdivision the neighboring property owners 

address are not required however on minor subdivision all the neighboring property owners 

address are required. A motion was made by James Grove and 2nd by Kenneth Wertz to table the 

Waddell Side Lot Addition until the following meeting. The motion passed unanimously. 

 

 Deere Meadows Phase 3 a motion was made by James Grove and 2nd by Kenneth Wertz 

to approve Deere Meadows Phase 3 as prepared by Adam Long Keller Engineers located off 

Reservoir Road. The motion passed unanimously. 



Solicitor Gieg had presented the Intergovernmental Mutual Agreement to the Board last 

night to get their thoughts on said agreement. Solicitor Gieg stated that this is mandated by the 

state that we enter into this agreement, and if not we could hinder our disaster funds in the event 

that disaster happens. At this time the Board would like to review the agreement. If they do agree 

with the agreement an ordinance will need to be adopted.  

 

William VanAtta was present to give his Fire Department report. Sounds like the fish 

dinners are doing well this year.  

    

With no other business to be brought before the Board a motion was made by James 

Grove and 2nd by George Henry to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 PM. The motion passed 

unanimously. 

  


